The Great L.A.R.S.  Fox Hunt of 11-20-2004

By  Peter Rock KJ4ND

The weather for the foxhunt was overcast. I had gotten my antennas together and was waiting for anyone to show up for the foxhunt. A little before 10 am Stan KD4ERF showed up and said that the fox was already on. 

    
 I could not hear it on the mobile radio over by Tractor Supply, and tried my antennas  up on my little pole. We waited a little while, and no one else showed, so I got back in my minivan and drove up to the hill behind Wal-Mart. I could not hear it there either mobile, or when I used my antenna on its pole. Since it was supposed to be in the same place that we had not found it before, I figured it was not to the North or East, and last time I had gotten a single reading to the Southwest. So I traveled over by Cold Hill, and stopped at my home, and tried to get a reading on the beam on my tower.  Still no luck -- so I decided to drive to the West along Rt. 192, and about a mile west, I started to hear the fox. It got much louder and I turned onto Rt. 552, and it got very strong. I went a little farther, and it dropped down again. So I went back and took some readings on foot. The strongest reading was to the left (southeast).  I then went to the next road and turned that direction and the signal got stronger again, then weaker. I took some more readings, and went back and turned onto a little road, Maple Grove road (which is off Pleasant View road). I had some trouble finding where it could be, -- where there would be another road in that direction. 

    
I made a larger circle around Reed Valley, but it was much weaker there.  So I came back to Maple Grove road. There are hills on both sides of that road, and I was getting reflections. So, I hiked up one of the hills, and got a reading toward the other hill. I came back down, and tried the other way, only to get some readings along a creek, and I had no way of walking over there. 

     
There was an end to the road , but with 2 very prominent "Do Not Trespass" signs.  I was hesitant to go that way.  I did eventually go there, and the signal was stronger, and I used the HT without the antenna, and found the fox on the back corner of the house, using a beam directed at the hill. 

    
The signal was obviously reflecting the hill giving some erroneous readings. 

When checking the previous reading that I had a month ago with the same fox, on the map it came out very close to where the fox was.

    
All in all , it was a challenging fox hunt, but I did eventually find him.

73's 

Peter kj4nd

